(The following is not a verbatim transcript of comments or discussion that
occurred during the meeting, but rather a summarization intended for general
informational purposes. All motions and votes are the official records).

ORDINANCE COMMITTEE

Regular meeting of the Ordinance Committee was held on Thursday, July 17, 2014, in the
Council Chambers, City Hall, Cranston, Rhode Island.

CALL MEETING TO ORDER:
The meeting was called to order at 6:05 P.M. by the Chair.

Present: Council Majority Leader Paul H. Archetto, Chair
Councilwoman Sarah Kales Lee, Vice-Chair
Councilman Mario Aceto
Councilman Steven A. Stycos
Councilman Donald Botts, Jr.
Council President John E. Lanni, Jr.

Absent: Council Vice-President Michael J Farina

Also Present: Councilman Richard D. Santamaria, Jr.
Council Minority Leader Michael Favicchio
Gerald Cordy, Director of Administration
Carlos Lopez, Chief of Staff
Christopher Rawson, City Solicitor
Evan Kirshenbaum, Assistant City Solicitor
Robert Strom, Finance Director
Anthony Moretti, City Council Internal Auditor
Ken Mason, Public Works Director

Rosalba Zanni, Assistant City Clerk/Clerk of Committee
Ron Ronzio, Stenographer

MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING:

On motion by Councilman Aceto, seconded by Council President Lanni, it was voted to dispense
with the reading of the last meeting and they stand approved as recorded. Motion passed unanimously.

CORRESPONDENCE/COMMUNICATIONS
Chair indicated that Council Vice-President Farina will not be able to attend this meeting.

Policy on trash pickup of white appliances and other large items including household items.
Chairman Archetto
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Chair stated that some residents have items that do not fit into the new bins and choose not to
pay the $18 per item pickup fee and they are also dumping the items on empty lots. He stated that issue
needs to be addressed.

Mr. Mason stated that there is a policy in place at this time. If the people wish, they can make
an appointment with Waste Management to pick up the bulky items for a fee. If they wish, they can also
dispose of the items with any other contract waste hauler.

Councilman Aceto questioned if there is legislation that the Council passed giving authority to a
private vendor to collect fees. Assistant Solicitor Kirshenbaum stated that he was not aware that this
issue was going to come up this evening and he will have to research this. Councilman Aceto stated that
for the next Council meeting he would like the following addressed:

----- Under what authority we are giving a private vendor for the City to collect a fee without
enabling legislation.

----- 227 Oaklawn Ave. — for the past two weeks, there have been three mattresses, among other
items left out. At what point and time does the City pick those items up and charge the
resident. Assistant Solicitor Kirshenbaum stated that he will have to look into this.

Councilman Santamaria stated that at the last meeting, he asked if there was going to be an
amnesty period to have large items picked up for free. Mr. Mason stated that they can look into this, but
there will be a financial impact.

Council President Lanni stated that we would be paying City employees to end up picking
these items up, so to him, it is a wash.

Councilman Aceto asked if we have looked at setting up a recycling center in the City for the
people to drop off items such as mattresses, similar to other cities. Mr. Mason stated that we already
have a station at the Highway Garage that people drop can drop off motor oil and filters, TV’s, tires,
computers and electronics. If we start accepting bulky items, we would be starting a transfer station,
which would involve permitting and licensing.

Council President Lanni asked if the bins are replaceable if they break. Mr. Mason stated that
there is a 10-year warranty and they would get replaced free of charge.

Fence on Gladstone Street — Chairman Archetto

Chair stated that he noticed the repairs on the fence has started. He asked when the next stage of

the fence to be put up will take place. Mr. Mason stated that repairs has been completed to the existing
fence line. It is a safe fence at this time.

3]

U/Rosalba/Ordinance/Minutes/2013 12 05



OLD BUSINESS:

4-14-1 Ordinance in amendment of Title 10, Chapter 28 of the Code of the City of
Cranston, 2005, entitled “Vehicles and Traffic” (Overnight Parking Permits).

[click to view] (Cont. 6/12/2014).

Councilman Aceto stated that he does not know if the sub-committee has met for a
recommendation.

On motion by Councilman Aceto, seconded by Council President Lanni, it was
voted to continue this Ordinance.
Under Discussion:

Councilman Stycos stated that Councilman Aceto was to schedule the meeting of the sub-
committee. Councilman Aceto stated that he was not aware of this, but he will try to schedule a meeting
and have a recommendation for the next Committee meeting.

Motion to continue this Ordinance passed unanimously.

3-14-02 Ordinance authorizing the City to waive any and all rights with respect to
property, specifically, a portion of Assessor’s Plat 16-4, Lot 183. (New
London Avenue). |click to view] (Cont. 6/12/2014).

On motion by Council President Lanni, seconded by Councilwoman Lee, it was
voted to recommend approval of this Ordinance.
Under Discussion:

Solicitor Kirshenbaum stated that the City is waiting for law firm for the Carpionato properties.
This is not in the property form to be voted on at this time. He asked for a continuance and he will
contact Carpionato to find out the status.

Councilman Stycos asked that Solicitor Kirshenbaum also find out about the remaining trees
that were to be planted, as agreed upon by Carpionato.

On motion by Councilman Aceto, seconded by Council President Lanni, it was voted to continue
this Ordinance.
Under Discussion:

Councilman Aceto asked how many trees were to be planted that Carpionato agreed to.
Councilman Stycos stated that they promised nine and planted six.

Motion to continue this Ordinance passed unanimously.
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